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21-19                        SDP 
RECOMMENDATION BY ICCAT AMENDING RECOMMENDATION 18-13  

REPLACING RECOMMENDATION 11-20 ON  
AN ICCAT BLUEFIN TUNA CATCH DOCUMENTATION PROGRAM  

 
 

THE INTERNATIONAL COMMISSION FOR THE CONSERVATION 
OF ATLANTIC TUNAS (ICCAT) RECOMMENDS THAT: 
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b) The CPCs shall validate the BCD for all bluefin tuna products only when all the information contained in 
the BCD has been established to be accurate as a result of the verification of the consignment, and only when 
the accumulated validated amounts are within their quotas or catch limits of each management year, 
including, where appropriate, individual quotas allocated to catching vessels or traps, and when those 
products comply with other relevant ICCAT provisions of the conservation and management measures.  
 
The requirement that CPCs shall only validate BCDs when the accumulated validated amounts are within 
their quotas or catch limits of each management year, does not apply to CPCs with a domestic legislation 
introduced before 2013 requiring that all dead or dying fish be landed, provided that the value of the catch 
is subject to confiscation in order to prevent the fishermen from drawing any commercial profit from such 
fish. The CPCs shall take necessary measures to prevent catch, which is over its national quota from being 
exported to other CPCs. The weight of each consignment related to catches exceeding the vessel quotas shall 
be reported to the ICCAT Secretariat without delay and will be examined by the Compliance Committee 
during each annual meeting.” 
  
 
 


